Resolution of the Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary Advisory Council

RESOLUTION to submit a letter of support for the revised preferred option for the Flower Garden Banks
National Marine Sanctuary (FGBNMS) expansion

The Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary Advisory Council (SAC) supports the revised preferred option as recommended by the Flower Garden Banks National Marine Sanctuary (FGBNMS) Advisory Council for the expansion of FGBNMS. In response to the public comment period closing July 3, 2020, the SAC will submit a letter expressing this support.

Attachment: Support letter

cc: Maria Brown, Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary Superintendent

This resolution was passed with majority vote by a quorum of primary members (or alternate members serving in place of primary members) at a public meeting on June 15, 2020 held via Google Meet.

NON-GOVERNMENT SEATS

Commercial Fishing

Barbara Emley (Secretary)/Primary

Sarah Bates/Alternate

Community-at-Large San Francisco/San Mateo

Joe Fitting/Primary

Kris Lannin Liang/Alternate

Community-at-Large Marin

Dominique Richard (Chair)/Primary

George Clyde/Alternate

Community at-Large Mendocino/Sonoma

Cea Higgins/Primary

Nancy Trissel/Alternate

Conservation

Richard Charter/Primary Bruce Bowser/Primary Francesca Koe/Alternate Kathi George/Alternate

Education

Vacant/Primary
Bibit Traut/Alternate

Maritime Activities - Commercial

John Berge/Primary
Julian Rose/Alternate

Maritime Activities - Recreation

Abby Mohan (Vice Chair)/Primary

Joshua Russo/Alternate

Research

John Largier/Primary

Jaime Jahncke/Alternate

Youth **Youth**

Ezra Bergson-Michelson/Primary
Owen Youngquist/Alternate

GOVERNMENT SEATS

California Department of Natural Resources

Mark Gold/Primary
Michael Esgro/Alternate

National Park Service

Cicely Muldoon/Primary Ben Becker/Alternate

U.S. Coast Guard

LCDR Lee Crusius/Primary LT Jacob Joseph/Alternate

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

Chris Barr/Primary

Gerry McChesney/Alternate

Channel Islands National Marine Sanctuary

Chris Mobley/Primary **Mike Murray**/Alternate

Monterey Bay National Marine Sanctuary

Paul Michel/Primary

Dawn Hayes/Alternate

Cordell Bank National Marine Sanctuary

Dan Howard/Primary **Michael Carver**/Alternate

Primary/Alternate

At-Large Marin

Dominique Richard/George Clyde

At-Large Sonoma/Mendocino

Cea Higgins/Nancy Trissel

At-Large San Francisco/San Mateo

Joe Fitting/Kris Lannin Liang

California Resources Agency

Mark Gold/Michael Esgro

Commercial Fishing

Barbara Emley/Sarah Bates

Conservation

Richard Charter, Bruce Bowser /Francesca Koe, Kathi George

Education

Bibit Traut/Vacant

Maritime Activities/Commercial

John Berge/Julian Rose

Maritime Activities/Recreational

Abby Mohan/Joshua Russo

National Park Service

Cicely Muldoon/Ben Becker

Research

John Largier/Jaime Jahncke

United States Coast Guard

LCDR Lee Crusius/LT Jacob Joseph

US Fish and Wildlife Service

Chris Barr/Gerry McChesney

Youth

Ezra Bergson-Michelson/Owen Youngquist

National Marine Sanctuary Reps

Channel Islands

Chris Mobley/Mike Murray

Cordell Bank

Dan Howard/Michael Carver

Monterey Bay

Paul Michel/Dawn Hayes

Officers

Chair

Dominique Richard

Vice Chair

Abby Mohan

Secretary

Barbara Emley

Sanctuary Advisory Council

GREATER FARALLONES NATIONAL MARINE SANCTUARY

June 25, 2020

Mr. John Armor, Director

NOAA National Marine Sanctuary Program 1305 East-West Highway, 11th Floor

Silver Springs, MD 20910

Dear Mr. Armor,

The Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary Advisory Council (the SAC) submits this letter in response to the call for public comment on the revised boundaries for Flower Gardens Bank National Marine Sanctuary (FGBNMS).

According to the FGBNMS website

(https://flowergarden.noaa.gov/management/expansionnpr.html) regarding the proposed expansion, "Based on the [Flower Garden Banks National Marine] Sanctuary Advisory Council recommendations in response to the DEIS, NOAA has made a number of changes to the boundaries of the polygons surrounding the banks and submerged features. NOAA is soliciting public comment on the revised boundaries."

The SAC supports the expansion effort with revised boundaries as recommended by the FGBNMS Advisory Council.

Sincerely,

Mami

Dominique Richard, Chair, Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary Advisory Council

cc:

Maria Brown, Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary Superintendent William Douros, ONMS West Coast Region Director

The council is an advisory body to the sanctuary superintendent. The opinions and findings of this letter/publication do not necessarily reflect the position of the sanctuary and the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration.